On February 7, 2023, a field visit to Mendori was held by the students of the BBA department of IEHE, Bhopal, along with the HOD (Dr. Sharda Gangwar), and teachers (Dr. Uday Gupta and Miss Neha Adwani) of the BBA department, and the student team members. All the team members and the leader reach Mendori at 12 p.m.

After reaching the Mendori village, team leaders and members take a quick and brief survey of the village and work on the related schemes that were assigned to them. Students ask the Sarpanch of the village some questions, and he responds with answers to their related questions. The Sarpanch then displayed some of their work. Then the students visited the park of Mendori village, which was made by the sarpanch and their members of the panchayat. The park was beautifully set up by them with plants and flowers; there were some slides and many swings. Then some students from the village went to the school and spent some time with the students there, providing them with refreshments.

At 2:30 p.m., college students returned to class after gathering information and data.

